TOWN OF NEW FAIRFIELD
SAFETY COMMITTEE
REGULAR MEETING
WEDNESDAY, September 8, 2021

The Regular Meeting of the Safety Committee was called to order by Chairman, Linda Fox at 11:02 a.m. via Zoom.
Present: Linda Fox, Kara Mehler, Derrek Guertin, Maria Evans, Eric Kist, and Kathy Hull

Approval of Minutes:
A motion to approve the June 9, 2021 minutes was made by Derrek Guertin and seconded by Eric Kist. Approved by all.

Old Business:
Accident Reports: There are no accident reoports.

Old Safety issues: The request for strips on the stairs, at the Senior Center, that lead to the Social Services office has not
been addressed. The strips are to prevent slipping when the stairs are wet and to give visibility to the edge of the stairs.
Linda Fox will contact Lloyd Decker about this.

The cap on the Town ITall roof has still not been replaced. This issue was noted last September. Linda Fox will contact
Lloyd Decter about this.

With winter coming, Linda Fox will check with Lloyd Decker to make sure all the issues with ice buildup on steps and at
the Senior Center have been addressed.

New Business:

Safety Issues:

Derrek Guertin stated that certain town vehicles driven by Building and Health officials need to have flashing amber
lights and possibly a sign stating that the vehicle may stop without warning. The vehicle often has to stop in the road
while an inspection is taking place. Linda Fox will email Pat Del Monaco to see how to proceed with this issue.

Kathy Hull expressed that she thought more guidance on health regulations should have been provided during the
pandemic and going forward since conditions often change frequently. Eric Kist will talk to Tim on the best way to
provide updates to town departments.

A reminder was made that all town departments need permits to do any work.

Derrek Guertin notified us that there has been a recall on dehumidifiers and will give us the link to the recall notice.

Motion to adjourn was made by Derrek Guertin and seconded by Kathy Hull... Meeting adjourned at 11:16 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

r.

Linda Fox, Chairman
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